
UPCOMING EVENTS 

Thursday 5 June 
Grade 4/5 & 5/6 excursion to Parliament 
House 
 

Friday 6 June 
Staff Professional Learning Day (Student 
Free Day) 
 

Monday 9 June 
‘King’s Birthday’ Public Holiday 
 

Tuesday 10 June 
Golden Ticket Reward - Minecraft 
 

Tuesday 10 - Friday 13 June 
Kinder Parent Teacher meetings 
 

Thursday 12 June 
Whole school Sea Country Excursion to 
Marion Bay Beach 
 

Monday 16 June 
School Association Meeting 1:30pm 
 

Tuesday 17 June 
• Primary All Schools Cross Country 

Championships at Symmons Plains 
• Tasmania JackJumpers visit 
 

Tuesday 24 June 
LiL visit to The Nest, Sorell 
 

Monday 30 June 
Golden Ticket Reward—bushwalk to 
Crescent Bay 
 

Wednesday 2 July 
Sea Country Assembly hosted by Grade 
1/2 - 1:40pm 
 

Friday 4 July 
• Whole school Hot Lunch Day 

• Last day of Term 2 
 

TERM DATES—2025 

Term 2 
Monday 28 April - Friday 4 July 

Term 3 
Monday 21 July—Friday 26 September 

Term 4 
Monday 13 October - Thursday 18 December 

 

PROFESSIONAL LEARNING  
& MODERATION DAYS —2025 

Friday 6 June 
 

Friday 24 October 
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Last week I had the privilege of attending the 
Tasmanian Educational Leaders Conference, 
hosted by the Tasmania Principal Association. 
This year’s theme was “Innovate to Elevate” - a 
call for all of us to think boldly and creatively 
about the future of education. 

At the conference I was inspired by two 
exceptional keynote speakers: Richard Gerver, 
who explored what it means to lead through 
times of profound change and uncertainty, and 
Rana Hussain, who spoke passionately about 
driving inclusion from the top down.  I’d like to 
share some of the key ideas from their 
presentations and reflect on what they mean for 
our school community. Together, we’ll consider 
how we can embrace change, support one 
another, and ensure that every student and 
family feels welcome and included at our 
school.  

Inspired by the work and philosophy of Rana 
Hussain, a renowned leader in inclusion and 
belonging, I believe we have an opportunity - 
and a responsibility - to make our school a 
place where every single person feels valued, 
respected, and truly at home. 

Rana Hussain’s journey shows us that real 
change starts at the top.  She reminds us that 
when leaders commit to inclusion, it creates a 
ripple effect - helping everyone feel connected, 
seen and empowered, no matter their 
background or identity. She teaches that 
belonging isn’t just a nice idea - it’s essential. 
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 Courage—Accepting challenges and embracing opportunities 

 Growth—Aspiring to learn, and improving even when it is tough 

 Respect—Caring for ourselves, each other and our environment 

 Responsibility—Stepping up and doing what is right 

 Connection—Building positive relationships and a sense of belonging  



When we feel we belong, we’re happier, we 
learn better, and we support each other to suc-
ceed.  

What might this mean for our school of 140          
students? 

We are committed to driving inclusion from the 
top down, just as Rana Hussain has done in 
sporting organisations and communities 
across Australia.  Here’s how we will take     
action: 

• We will make sure every student’s voice 
is heard. This means regular classroom 
circles and       

• Student forums where everyone can 
share ideas and experiences. 

• We will celebrate the diversity in our 
school, whether it’s cultural back-
grounds, family traditions, or unique    
talents. We’ll hold special events, story-
sharing days and multicultural activities 
to learn from each other. 

• We will review our policies and practices 
to make sure they are fair and inclusive, 
and we will ask for feedback from       
families and students to help us keep 
improving. 

• We will encourage kindness, empathy 
and allyship by teaching students how to 
stand up for each other and be active 
bystanders - just as Rana Hussain has 
modelled in her work. 

 
As Richard Gerver, a renowned educator and 
leader teaches, true leadership in challenging 
times is not about having all the answers, but 
about remaining grounded in our vision and 
our values. It’s about empowering every  
member of our community, listening with     
empathy, and having the courage to act even 
when the path ahead is unclear.  Change can 
feel overwhelming, and it’s natural to             
experience uncertainty or even fear.  But as 
Gerver reminds us, these times are also      
opportunities - to come together, to innovate 
and to build something even stronger. 

 

At the heart of Gerver’s message is a simple 
but powerful idea: our school’s purpose is not 
just about academic achievement, but about 
helping every child and adult to feel valued, 
supported and inspired to be their best 
selves.  When we focus on belonging, we   
create an environment where everyone can 
thrive, even in uncertain times. 

How might will we put these ideas into    
action at our school? 

• We will listen to every voice.  We will 
hold regular student and family forums, 
where everyone is encouraged to share 
their ideas and experiences. Your     
perspectives matter, and they will help 
shape our decisions. 

• We will celebrate our diversity. We will 
mark the cultures, backgrounds and 
stories that make our school unique, 
through special events, classroom    
activities and shared learning. 

 

• We will support each other. Teachers 
and staff will work together to ensure 
every student feels seen and supported, 
whether that’s through peer buddy    
programs, wellbeing check-ins, or extra 
help when it’s needed. 

• We will empower our students. We will 
give them more opportunities to lead - 
whether that’s through student councils, 
classroom responsibilities or community 
projects - so they can help shape the 
culture of our school. 

• We will communicate openly. We will 
keep families informed and involved, 
sharing both our successes and our 
challenges, and always seeking your 
feedback. 

 
Change will always be part of our journey. But 
by staying true to our values and by working 
together, we can create a school where      
everyone belongs and everyone can succeed. 
Let’s also remember that belonging starts with 
each of us. By working together, listening to 
each other and celebrating our differences, we 
can build a school where everyone feels they 
belong. 
 

Kind regards, 

 

 

SEAN RYAN 
Principal 



 

WEDNESDAY 2 JULY 

at 1:40pm 

Grade 1/2 hosting 

The focus for this assembly will be 

our whole school Sea Country     

excursion to Marion Bay Beach. 
 

ALL WELCOME! 

 
 

 

If you live in the Dunalley Primary catchment 

area or have children already attending our 

school and have a child who will be four years 

old by 1 January 2026, they are eligible for 

Kindergarten enrolment at our school. 

When enrolling in a government school for the 

first time, parents must complete the           

enrolment form and provide evidence of the 

student’s identity, parent/carer identity, place 

of residence and immunisation details. 

Please phone the school on 6253 5151 for 

more information. 



3D Map of Dunalley by Grade 2/3 

 

Our class has been busy working with Miss Emily, who was our    

student teacher for 20 days. She helped us look at Dunalley on 

Google Maps and build an understanding of topographical mapping. 

We were able to take our research and create a 3D model of        

Dunalley including important buildings in the main part of town. 

We also talked about the importance of these buildings and services 

in our community and which ones were our favourite and why.  The 

bakery is a popular service in our community for our class members 

as they enjoy the yummy food it provides. 

We found creating our map lots of fun and had to work hard to make 

sure we thought about scale and location. 

 

Please pop into the office foyer to view our model of Dunalley. 

 



 

 

 

 

We will once again provide our  students with the option of participating in the International         

Competitions and Assessments for schools (ICAS).  Fees for each test are payable by the student’s 

family.  Please visit the online Parent Payment System –  https://shop.icasassessments.com/

pages/pps  – using our school’s unique access code XXZ958 to make a direct payment to UNSW 

Global by Monday 28 July 2025. 
 

Tests in the following subjects are available on the dates below: 
 

DIGITAL TECHNOLOGIES     WRITING 

Monday 4 - Friday 8 August     Monday 4 - Friday 8 August 

Grade 2 to Grade 6       Grade 3 to Grade 6 
 

ENGLISH         SCIENCE 

Monday 11 - Friday 15 August    Monday 18 - Friday 22 August 

Grade 2 to Grade 6       Grade 2 to Grade 6 

 

SPELLING BEE       MATHEMATICS 

Monday 18 - Friday 22 August    Monday 25 - Friday 29 August 

Grade 2 to Grade 6       Grade 2 to Grade 6 
 



LIL excursion 

TUESDAY 24 JUNE 

10:00am - 1:00pm 



 

HOW CAN I BEST SUPPORT           
MY CHILD? 

 

There’s no doubt about it – we all want the 
best for our children;  for their futures to be as 
bright as possible. 
There are lots of things you can do to set your 
child up for success. 
 
 
 

Make sure your child goes to school every 
day:  

• Create a routine 

• Be on time, everyday 

• Support your child to get enough sleep 

• Set screen time boundaries 

 

Get them excited for school! 

• Show a positive attitude towards 
school 

• Be interested in their experiences at 
school 

 

Set up a time to talk to your child’s teacher 

or principal 

• Please talk to your school if you are 
struggling to get your child to school. 

• Seek help and work with your school to 
re-engage your child in their education. 

SAFEGUARDING TRAINING   

IN OUR SCHOOLS 

We all have a role to play in keeping children 
and young people safe.  There is important 
annual training that anyone who works with 
children or young people must complete. 
This includes all our volunteers and service 
providers.  The training is compulsory under 
laws designed to better safeguard children 
and young people in Tasmania.  
 

It will help you understand what to do if you 
believe a child or young person is or may be 
being harmed, and to make sure you are  
doing all you can to prevent this from      
happening. The training will also tell you 
what you must report under the new laws. 
 

This simple online training must be done as 
soon as possible, and you will need to   
complete it before you work with any       
children and young people this year. 
 

Once completed, you will receive a           
certificate.   Please ensure that we receive a 
copy of the certificate as confirmation that 
you have fulfilled the training requirement.  
 
Visit: Safeguarding Training 
 

https://www.decyp.tas.gov.au/safe-children/
safeguarding-children/safeguarding-training/  
 

 
 

If your child has asthma, please let the school know immediately.  We’ll send home an Asthma 
Action Plan for completion by your child’s doctor.   

It is also vital that you update us on any change to your child’s asthma condition. 

The people at greatest risk of death from asthma are those whose asthma is not considered     
severe. 

Because they rarely have an attack, or only usually have a mild attack, there’s a tendency for the 
person with asthma or their carer not to take precautions – such as having a blue/grey reliever 
puffer available at all times. They are also less likely to know how to use their medications and  
devices properly and know what to do in an emergency.  

So when you have a bad attack - and that can happen even if you’ve never had one before – they 
tend to panic and have no medication available. That is unfortunately why people who have mild 
asthma die.  
 

It’s also imperative that asthma sufferers take their reliever with a spacer at all times to   
ensure they are receiving the maximum amount of medication into their lungs. 
 

If you need any help or advice on asthma or associated allergies, please phone Asthma 
Australia on 1800 555 660. 

https://asthma.org.au   

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.decyp.tas.gov.au%2Fsafe-children%2Fsafeguarding-children%2Fsafeguarding-training%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cmelissa.catto%40decyp.tas.gov.au%7C643686d5eea44e76b65908dc22d4f94e%7Ca9be3ac70c60491e8b3b




 

 

 

 

 

OSHC WEEKLY 

HIGHLIGHTS 

Exploring Winter Wonderland 

Over the past few weeks the children have been          

immersed in the magical theme of Winter          

Wonderland.  One of the highlights of this seasonal 

exploration was making and enjoying “melted    

snowman” biscuits - a fun and tasty activity that 

sparked creativity and plenty of smiles. 

In addition to baking, the children also decorated 

their own snowflakes and took part in learning about 

the fascinating world of snowflakes.  They           

discovered how each snowflake is unique and     

different from the next, just like each of them -      

individual and special in their own way. 

 

Seasonal Learning in Full Swing 

As we reach the halfway point of Term 2 the       

children are thriving and continuing to engage in 

rich learning experiences.  Our focus on winter has 

sparked wonderful conversations about seasonal 

changes and the comforting foods that help keep us 

warm during the colder months. 

 

Looking ahead, we will be expanding our              

exploration to include summer, autumn and spring.  

Through a variety of hands-on activities and        

discussions, the children will discover the unique 

characteristics of each season and the many      

wonderful things that occur throughout the year. 

 

HANNAH BRAUMANDLE 

Lead Educator 





CONTACT DETAILS 

20 Bay Street Dunalley TAS 7177 

Phone  03 6253 5151   

Email  dunalley.primary@decyp.tas.gov.au 

Web  https://dunalleyprimary.education.tas.edu.au/ 

 

 TERM 1: 

 Thursday 6 February - Friday 11 April 

 (Easter: Friday 18 April—Tuesday 22 April) 

 TERM 2: 

 Monday 28 April  - Friday 4 July 

 TERM 3: 

 Monday 21 July  - Friday 26 September 

 TERM 4: 

 Monday 13 October - Thursday 18 December 

Monday 3 February—Wednesday 5 February 

Friday 6 June 

Friday 24 October 

mailto:XXX@XXX.tas.gov.au
https://dunalleyprimary.education.tas.edu.au/

